
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Thank you to the volunteers who were able to attend our volunteer morning tea last week. To the volunteers

who were not able to attend this event, we look forward to acknowledging you at our assembly in term 4

where we announce our VAFOS award - Volunteer Award For Outstanding Service. I hope that you all enjoyed

the morning tea prepared by Dave in our school canteen, and you enjoy your tokens of our appreciation for all

that you do to support our staff, students and school.

Our mid-year reception students have now completed their second transition visit and we look forward to

seeing them again in two weeks’ time when they will stay for a longer visit where they will have the

opportunity to play during recess time before going home.

It was wonderful seeing the Coorong students enjoying the sunshine and participating in nature play activities

on the middle oval last Friday. Their enthusiasm, creativity and collaboration was wonderful to see. Although

the sun is amazing, we are desperately awaiting some consistent rain so that we can start planting the plants

in to nature play area and water our soon to be planted shrubs and trees. Fingers crossed this will come after

next week so that our planting can go ahead as planned, without too much disruption.

Thank you Gray Sensei for organising the Taiko Drumming. All students were provided with an opportunity to

not only learn about Taiko drums, but also experience playing these wonderful instruments. You are invited to

our Reconciliation assembly on Friday 31st May presented by our Aboriginal students who will share

information about Reconciliation and classes will share the learning and work they have been doing in their

classroom. We are also looking forward to seeing the students participating in this year’s Festival of Music

choir performing to the school for the first time this year. They will be singing ‘Beautiful Creatures’

Next week is swimming week! Our Reception to Year 4 students will be attending Noarlunga Swimming

Centre each day for their swimming lesson. This is an important part of the Physical Education program and

assists in keeping students safe when around water. Year 5 and 6 students attend Aquatics where they have

the opportunity to transfer the skills learnt in these lessons at the beach. 

We are continuing to seek volunteers to assist in the school canteen, if you have any time available to

volunteer on any morning Monday to Friday please contact Dave in the canteen or Sam at the Front Office.

Volunteering can be on a weekly basis, once a term or whatever suits you.

Kind regards, 

Sharon Willoughby
Principal

From the Principal

Thiele Primary School Newsletter
Week 5, Term 2

2024



CONGRATULATIONS: Our students continue to expand their reading fluency by practicing
reading to a parent or caregiver every night. 

100 nights - Georgia D, Michael D, Jayden S, Jasmine S, Sam F, Abbygail L, Briella R
and Joseph P
75 nights - Nate C, Briella R, Mia W, Olivia P, Elliot M, Arya S, Harry W, Isabella S,
Luca B and Rachel W
50 nights - Emily D, Grace T, Abbie F, Izzy M and Owen B

readingreading
superstars!superstars!

WEEK 6

R-4 Swimming Week

WEDNESDAY 5TH JUNE

Year 6 First Aid Training

MONDAY 10TH JUNE

Kings Birthday Public Holiday



YELP Update
Our YELP – Youth Environment Leader’s Program students are excited to share the skills they have
learnt at their visit to Glenthorne National Park earlier this term. The YELP students will support
students from all classes to plant the shrubs and trees that we have received under the One Tree, One
Child initiative. These trees and shrubs have been carefully selected to attract local wildlife back onto
our school grounds by providing food and habitat to the local species as well as increase the canopy
of our local area to help support Green Adelaide. We are looking forward to planting, caring and
watching these plants grow as we enjoy the wildlife that comes into our school. 



Grandparents & Grandfriends Day
Grandparents & Grandfriends of students in T1,
T2 and T5 are invited to join us on Friday 5th
July 2024 for a special class celebration from

8:50am-10:45am

Please RSVP by Thursday 27th June

SWIMMING WEEK
Reception - Year 4

Week 6 
Monday 3rd June - Friday 7th June

DON’T FORGET

Thiele’s Latest



Assembly Awards

CLASSROOM AWARDS

Bare Food Award T13
Congratulations to T13 for having the most Bare Food lunches which contain no wrappings, packaging or
litter. Our Youth Environment Leader’s Challenge to you is to pack a Bare Food lunchbox every day!
 

Mr G-no-me Award T1
Mr G-no-me likes to spend his time in the class that takes care in keeping their yard area clean and tidy.
This supports our school value of integrity. Congratulations to T1 who have were successful in earning
Mr G-no-me for the next fortnight. 

Palmy Award T5
Palmy is an orangutan who enjoys spending his time with the class who recycles the most recyclable 10c
containers because this supports our school value of sustainability. Congratulations to T5 who collected
the most recyclable containers and won the opportunity to have Palmy in the classroom for the following
two weeks. $4.30 was raised for the Campus Community Garden.

We would like to congratulate all of our students who received awards at the Week 4 Assembly last
Friday 24th May. Keep up the great work everyone. 

RUBBISH RAFFLE

Winner: Leela W from T1 & Abbygail L from T14
Students receive a canteen voucher for winning the rubbish raffle. 

RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS

Winner: Harry W from T5 - for helping others retell a story 
Students receive a canteen voucher for winning the random acts of kindness award.

PRINCIPAL AWARDS

T1 - Mia P, Leela W, Jack B, Cara F, Zeek W, 
T2 - Riley P, Laiken P, Jayden S, Josh W, Mason O, Michael D
T5 - Isabella S
T13 - Emily D, Calvin W
T14 - Elliot M, Kyden M, Cody J, Chase C, Ella S
T15 - Wynter T, Josh D, Mason C, Jayan S
T16 - Eva P, Rhyse G, Fynnley J, Portia K

SCHOOL SPORT SA AWARD

Cross Country:
Brody C, Aidan G, Ethan A, Ben M, Acacia B, Nate C, Charlie W, Vincent P, Cody J, 
Sapsasa Athletics:
Ben W, Alistair P, Jayden C, Aidan G, Eddie B, Nate C, Brody C, Anna M, Mia A, Ila-Renae L, Wynter T,
Acacia B, Lewis L



CAMPUS CANTEEN
The Campus Canteen Menu and information on how to order is available here. Pizza orders will now
be available on Thursdays only for $5.00. 7-inch Ham and Cheese or Ham, Pineapple and Cheese.

CAMPUS COMMUNITY GARDEN
Thank you to the parents and carers who purchased fresh oranges and lemons from our garden this
week. All proceeds will go back into our garden. If you are interested in volunteering within the
Community Garden or have any seedling donations, please contact the Thiele front office.

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE
We are seeking new members for our fundraising committee. If you are interested in joining the
committee, please email dl.1664.info@schools.sa.edu.au. Committee members assist with local
donations, festive stalls and raffle prize organisation.

POLICIES 
Thiele Primary School policies, including the Dress Code Policy and Mobile Phone and Personal
Device Policy can be located here. We appreciate your continued compliance with these policies. 

SECOND-HAND UNIFORM SHOP
Thiele's Second-hand Uniform Shop is open Thursday mornings from 8:45am. The shop is located
next to the Junior Primary Science room in the Heysen Building. Cash payments are preferred please.

SUN SMART SCHOOL
Hats are compulsory in Terms 1, 3 and 4. All students are required to wear a wide brimmed or
legionnaires hat. Students who do not have a wide brimmed or legionnaires hat will be required to
follow our “No Hat, No Play” policy. If students are not wearing their hat during recess and lunch, they
are to sit in the area near the Coorong building. Hats and beanies are not to be worn in classrooms.

UNIFORM SUPPLIER
Belgravia Apparel, our uniform supplier, have a shop on Campus. Opening hours are Monday 2.30pm
– 4pm and Wednesday 8am – 9.30am.

FOR MORE VISIT: thieleps.sa.edu.au

Thiele Updates

WANTED
VOLUNTEERS

We are seeking volunteers to assist in the Campus
Canteen any morning Monday to Friday and also in

the Play Café on Friday mornings.

https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/canteen/
https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/policies/
http://thieleps.sa.edu.au/


FOR MORE VISIT: thieleps.sa.edu.au

Thiele Planner

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100076380878376
https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/calendar/
http://thieleps.sa.edu.au/


Sporting Opportunities

http://southerntigers.com.au/wpf-tiger-cubs
https://www.southerntigers.com.au/wpf-tiger-cubs

